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COLLECTION BOX for the
62 Eden Grove, Holloway N7 8EN


Phone: 020 7607 3594  Fax:     020 7607 1867


Email: holloway@rcdow.org.uk


www.sacredheartchurchholloway.org.uk 


(under construction and ready for operation by the end of September)


Parish Priest: Fr. Gideon Wagay


Parish Office opening times for Admin   Wednesday & Friday : 10:00- 5:00pm.















































Offertory Collections: 2013


Sunday 20th October 2013


Envelopes:                £ 522.16


Loose:                        £ 391.50


Standing Orders       £ 649.50 


(Sept./week)


Your generosity enable us to pay the parish bills. Thank you!





JUST MOVED in to the  PARISH?


Welcome. Please register by completing a registration form from the office. 


   PLANNED GIVING (OFFERING) 


It is deciding how much of your income to regularly give to the work of your Parish. This will help us budget for the years ahead.





             STANDING ORDER 


It is not always possible to attend Mass in your own parish every week, like when you’re on holiday. The most effective way to give is via a standing order from your bank account. All you need to do is fill in our Planned Giving Form, sign it, and return it to the office.


    PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 2013    Gift Aid?  It’s worth it!


It is important to gift aid your offering to the church (envelopes or standing order). This means that the government will top up your offering by 25p for every £1. at no extra expense to you, the giver. You have to be a UK taxpayer to qualify and you have to fill in a declaration form. For more information, please call the office or ask Fr. Gideon


  





The Voice of Eden Grove








Church of the


Most Sacred Heart of Jesus
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THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME


27th  OCTOBER 2013








MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS THIS WEEK





Sunday 27th October





30th Sunday in    Ordinary Time





Annual Mass Count – 4





Holy Day of Obligation�
(6.00pm:


 Sat. Vigil Mass)





8:30 AM





10:15 AM





12:00 PM�
Holy Souls








Josie O’Brien - Birthday





Lily De Nobrega’s Intentions





Elfa Mullin – R.I.P�
�
Monday 28th October


STS SIMON and JUDE, Apostles�



9:15am Mass       �



Rita Burdis – R.I.P�
�
Tuesday 29th October�



No Mass�
�
�
Wednesday 30th October Thirtieth Week of Year I�
9:15am Mass  


�
Dick Plunkett – R.I.P�
�
Thursday 31st October


Feria�



9:15am Mass       �
Rufino Cruz & Teodora Tigas – R.I.P/ Anniversaries�
�
Friday 1st November


     +  ALL SAINTS


           Holy Day�
10:00am Mass





   12:00pm 


FUNERAL SERVICE�
For the Parish





ALF DORRINGTON – R.I.P


�
�
Saturday 2nd November ALL SOULS’ DAY�
11 – 12 noon


6:00pm: (Sat. Vigil Mass) �
Confession or by appointment





Holy Souls�
�



Sunday 3rd November





31st Sunday in    Ordinary Time





Collection for next week: Sick and Retired Priests Fund �



8:30 AM





10:15 AM





12:00 PM�



Josie O’Brien’s Intentions





For the Parish





Sean Michael Ahearne – R.I.P/ Anniversary








�
�






The Deep End. “A little kindness”


      ‘Be kind, for everyone you meet is fighting a hard battle’. Depending on who you ask, this well-known quote is attributed to Plato, Philo, Ian Maclaren, or a variety of other thinkers. Another writer, Peter Pan author JM Barrie expressed a similar sentiment thus: ‘Always try to be a little kinder that is necessary’.


   How easy it can be to judge. The Pharisee in the parable does not come across as a pleasant man, with his superiority complex and his judgemental attitude towards the tax collector. He knew nothing of the other man praying alongside him in the temple, of his joys or his struggles. Yet he was ready to dismiss him and others as ‘grasping, unjust, adulterous’. The tax collector, on the other hand, was humble enough to admit to his shortcomings, and to simply ask God for his mercy and help.


   Like the Pharisee, our attitude towards others can leave room for improvement. We can be all too ready to judge others and to feel ourselves somehow superior to them, without knowing anything about their situation.


   Today’s Psalm tells us that the Lord is close to the broken-hearted. We are all broken-hearted in our own way, and we all need God’s help. We all have our challenges and struggles. If we could remember this about each other, we would be a lot kinder to those we meet.                                                      T.Doherty @Intercom


                                                      *******************


                                   ALL SOULS DAY ENVELOPES


The envelopes were stapled with the newsletter last weekend. If you missed it, there are envelopes available at the back of the church or in poch.  For inclusion in the All Souls Day Masses in the month of November, please drop the envelope with the names of your deceased loved ones (or of who you wish to remember) to the collection basket after Mass or bring to the office. The envelopes will be placed on the altar  on All Souls Day and will remain throughout the month of November, the month of the Holy Souls. (See article inside).


             Note:  Collection for next week: Sick and Retired Priests Fund








New Parish Website Address: www.sacredheartchurchholloway.org.uk


       


              


                     


                       





     HOLY SOULS IN NOVEMBER  


 Why is November Month of the Holy Souls?





In Catholic tradition November is a month of prayer for the dead.


       The practice of praying for the dead is rooted first in the Christian belief in the everlasting life promised in Jesus’ teachings and foreshadowed by his disciple’s experience that God has raised him from the dead. After death, even though separated from our earthly body, we yet continue a personal existence. It is as living persons that God invites us into a relationship whose life transcends us by theirs.


      Praying for the dead has further origins in our belief in the communion of saints. Members of this community who are living, often assist each other in faith by prayers and other forms of spiritual support. Christians who have died continue to be members of the communion of saints. We believe that we can assit them by our prayers, and they can assist us by theirs.


     Our prayers for the dead express the hope that God will free the person who has died from any burden of sin and prepare a place for him or her in heaven. Death remains a mystery for us- a great unknown. Yet Christian language evokes a hopeful imagination in the presence of death, an assurance that our love, linked to Christ’s love, can help bridge whatever barriers might keep those whom we love from fully enjoying the presence of a loving and life-giving God.


     “From the beginning the Church has honoured the memory of the dead and offered prayers in suffrage for them, above all in the Eucharistic sacrifice, so that, thus purified, they may attain the beatific vision of God.” (Cathechism of the Catholic Church, 1032)


                                                   @St. Patrick’s Kilsyth


              ETERNAL REST


“Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen”

















East London Saturday Club – St Joseph’s Pastoral Centre


Is inviting their Satuday Club for people with learning disabilities, their families and friends. It is for children and adults at St Mary & St Michael Church Hall (Commercial Road) 2 Lukin Street London E1 0AA. Saturday: 16th November, 1pm – 3pm.For more info contact Sue Pratt on 020 8202 3999 or Pam Mason 07956 248370























 








   PARISH CHRISTMAS DRAW 2013    


    The annual Parish Christmas Draw will be on Sunday 22nd Dec after the 12:00 noon Mass. All proceeds of the draw will go towards furnishing our new parish centre which is now under construction. 


    Please collect your envelope of raffle tickets with your name on it at the back fo the church. The envelopes are arranged in alphabethical order. Take an envelope that belongs to your neighbours or friends.


    By collecting your tickets, you will save us the cost of stamps if we are going to post the envelope of tickets to you.


 


PARISH ADVENT PRAYER RETREAT


 An evening of prayer and reflection


Wednesdays 6th and 13th November 


               7:00pm-8:30pm


To prepare ourselves for  Advent and Christmas, we have scheduled two parish  evenings of recollection on Wednesdays 6th and  13th November 2013 from 7:00pm -8:30pm.  These evening of recollections will be led by Fr. Anthony.


Everyone is invited to attend.





 Don’t Let the Bible Remain A Mystery 


                          To You


The Bible Timeline Seminar. Saturday, 6th November from 10:00am – 4:00pm


Westminster Cathedral Hall, London. Powerful presentations that will inspire and enrich your faith. Jeff Cavins is recognised internationally as one of the church’s most dynamic and inspiring presenters. See info in porch.


     Union of Catholic Mothers (UCM)


Meets on the 1st Sunday of the month after the 12:00Noon Mass. All mothers are welcome.


   


          SAMUEL GROUP


Apply now to take part in a Samuel Group. It is a discernment group for young adults (18-30’s), who are open to listening to the Word of God and putting it into practice in their lives. The launch afternoon in Kensington on Sunday 17th November. For more info, visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ukvocation.org/Samuel" �www.ukvocation.org/Samuel�   Or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:Samuel@ukvocation.org" �Samuel@ukvocation.org� or phone 07503241127








Christian New Media Conference 2013:


Reimagining Church


Saturday, 9th November 2013 The Brewery Chiswell Street London EC1Y 4SD


Tickets £35. Book your place now at nmce.org.uk/conference.





  


  
























































































































































“DAY FOR LIFE”





In a special message to Catholics across Britain and Ireland for the annual Day for Life, Pope Francis has emphasised the need to care for life from conception to natural end.


In his message, he says that all life has inestimable value ‘even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, the old, the unborn and the poor, are masterpieces of God’s creation, made in his own image, destined to live for ever, and deserving of the utmost reverence and respect.’


He has promised his prayers that ‘Day for Life will help to ensure that human life always receives the protection that it is due.’


Over half-a-million leaflets have been sent to parishes in England and Wales in readiness for Day for Life – Sunday, 28 July.


The theme of the Day is ‘Care for Life – It’s Worth It’ taken from a homily preached by Cardinal Bergoglio in 2005 during a Mass in honour of the protector of Pregnant Women, Saint Raymond Nonnatus.


Within this homily, the now Pope Francis said:


“All of us must care for life, cherish life, with tenderness, warmth… to give life is to open (our) heart, and to care for life is to (give oneself) in tenderness and warmth for others, to have concern in my heart for others.


“Caring for life from the beginning to the end. What a simple thing, what a beautiful thing… So, go forth and don’t be discouraged. Care for life. It’s worth it.”


This year’s Day for Life focuses on care for unborn children and their mothers; care for people who are elderly and care for those who are suicidal and their families.


One of its key aims is to build an environment of compassion and care that nurtures and sustains life, even in the most challenging of human events and personal circumstances.





Message from Pope Francis to Catholics in Ireland, Scotland, England and Wales


“Calling to mind the teaching of Saint Irenaeus that the glory of God is seen in a living human being, the Holy Father encourages all of you to let the light of that glory shine so brightly that everyone may come to recognise the inestimate value of all human life.


Even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, the old, the unborn and the poor, are masterpieces of God’s creation, made in his own image, destined to live for ever, and deserving of the utmost reverence and respect.





























  











        








We ask for your charitable prayers for those who are sick, recently deceased and those whose anniversaries are at this time.


For the sick and the housebound:


Helen Bradley, Stephanie Enepi,  Clive  Bromhill,  Agnes Alexander, John Breslin, Margaret Deignan, Martin James Cooke,  Michael Cole, Diana Johnson, Cedric Cowell, Alison McGoff,  Michael Barber, Tanya Ba Obeid,  Florence McGrath, Chris Eisen, Jim Spencer, Nicola Jacques, Margaret Hughes, Mary Egan,  Martin & Margaret Cooke,   Peter Finn,  Colman Connoly,  Lil Traynor, Myrtle Hughes, Lillian Appino, Sarah Lane,  Nessa Healy,   Anne Franklin,  Mary  Morrissey,  James McNamara,  Patrick Enright, Ernie Fisher, Celia Donovan,  Erin Connor, Julia White, Mary Barry,  Edwina Toson, Ana Shaw, Pauline Hunt, Anne Nicolas, and all the sick and  housebound in the parish.


            Anniversaries: 


Sean Ahearne, Dinah Adjei, Daniel Hagan,  Albert Edwarda, Jeremiah O’Sullivan, Monica Wims, Keith Potter, William &Catherine O’Donoghue, Ykaloo Michael, Kunle Odonewu, Victoria Valencia, 


Please Pray for the Recently Dead: Alf Dorrington, Rita Burdis, Elfa Mullin, John McCormack, Joseph McRedmond, Sean Enright, Cesar Cubacub, Brian Wright, Roy Lundy,  Tommy Lonergan,  Lisa McKenna, Michael Joseph L’Estrange, Joe Neary, Nancy Doyle, Gloria Cabuhal, Nelly O’Mahoney, Joseph David, Sarah Colgan,  Gus Cryan, Claire Campbell, Mark Griffin, Tony Rooney, Anna Larotonda, Maria Ines Habib Oliveira, Margaret Cooney, John Danquah,  John Murphy,  


 “Eternal rest grant unto them Lord, and let your light shine upon them. May they rest in peace.” 





           MILLERS FUNERAL


CATHOLIC UNDERTAKERS


Essex Rd.N1  020 7226 3886





        








   BAPTISM: To book a baptism for your child, please contact Fr. Gideon at the parish office at least 6 months before the Baptism date.  Parents of the child must be registered members of the parish. At  least one parent or guardian of the child needs to supply us with their Catholic Baptismal Certificate and the child’s Birth Certificate. God parents must  be practicing Catholics. Parents and god parents have to attend a meeting  with the catechist  or the priest before the baptism takes place. 


MARRIAGE:


 - Make your arrangements  with the priest at least six (6) months before your wedding date.


                


FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2013-14


  LAUNCHING OF THE PROGRAMME


      There will be a Meeting With Parents and First Holy Communion Children on Tuesday, 12th November from 7:00pm-8:30pm. This meeting is a must for parents.


 


      CONFIRMATION PHOTOS


Photos and CD’s from Confirmation of 15th June 2013 are still available in the parish office. View the album and collect oder forms in the office. For further information you can contact the photographer directly on 07976 747 901 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:justinpip@yahoo.com" �justinpip@yahoo.com�





            NEW PARISH WEBSITE


� HYPERLINK "http://www.sacredheartchurchholloway.org.uk" �www.sacredheartchurchholloway.org.uk�


Please do not confused it with the old website’s address:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.sacredheartchurchholloway.co.uk" �www.sacredheartchurchholloway.co.uk�





           A DAY WITH MARY


Saturday, 2nd November at St. Mary’s, Chelsea.


Saturday, 9th November at St. Anselm’s Tooting Bec


Saturday, 16th November at The Guardian Angels Mile End Road, London E3.


























































































































KOLBE’S GIFT


1st -5th October 2013 at Leicester Theatre


See poster in porch. To book, visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.kolbesgift.com" ��www.kolbesgift.com� or 


phone the theatre box office on 08448 733433





               RETROUVAILLE:


Offers a lifeline to troubled marriages. Backed by prayer, this programme has healed and turned around thousands of marriages on the brink of collapse and even brought divorced couples back together again.


The next programme starts on the 27th – 29th September 2013. Don’t miss this lifeline if your marriage is painful – visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.retrouvaille.org.uk" �www.retrouvaille.org.uk� or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@retrouvaille.org.uk" �info@retrouvaille.org.uk� or call or text 0797 388 0443 in complete confidence.


         CONFIRMATION PHOTOS


Photographs and CDs from Confirmation of June 15 2013 are now available. View albums and Order forms in the parish office. Also for further information you can contact photographer 07976 747 901 or email justinpip@yahoo.com





Union of Catholic Mothers (UCM)


meets on the 1st Sunday of the month after the 12:00 Noon Mass. All mothers are welcome.





  











